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File No. Recruitment/Exam.8(1)2024/APFC/DR/375 Date: 20.12.2024
To,

Sh. Ashok Meena,

Village Meenawala,

Sirsi Road, Jaipur,

Rajasthan- 302012

Subject: Cancellation of Appointment to the post of Assistant Provident Fund
Commissioner (APFC) (Direct Recruitment) in EPFO - Regarding.

Sir,

Please refer to UPSC Public Notice No. F.1/165(33)/2022-R.IV/SPC-I dated 15.07.2024
wherein you were declared successful as a candidate for the post of Assistant Provident Fund
Commissioner (APFC) in EPFO. Vide EPFO Head Office Letter No. Exam.8(1)2024/APFC/DR-
119 dated 05.08.2024, you were asked to complete the pre-appointment formalities for enabling
EPFO to issue you offer of appointment. Also refer to EPFO Offer of Appointment issued vide
Letter No. ZO/RAJ/JPR/Appointment/APFC(DR)/586 dated 30.08.2024, wherein you were
offered the appointment of Assistant Provident Fund Commissioner. After your acceptance, you
were given Provisional Appointment Letter vide Letter No. Exam.8(1)2024/APFC/DR-238 dated
03.10.2024 wherein you were directed to report to Regional Office, Kochi by 15.10.2024. But
you did not join at your allotted place of posting.

Further, this is in reference to your email dated 11.12.2024 vide which you have
informed that you are not willing to join EPFO as Assistant Provident Fund Commissioner.

In view of the above, your appointment has been cancelled by the Competent Authority.
No further communication in this regard will be entertained.

(This issues with approval of the Central Provident Fund Commissioner.)
Yours faithfully

(PPS Maingi)
Regional PF Commissioner-I, Recruitment Division
Copy to:
The Secretary, U.P.S.C. Shahjaha Road, Dholpur House, New Delhi-110001 by name to Shri
Maha Singh, Deputy Secretary(SPC-I) for information with reference to their letter no.
F.1/165(33)/2022-R.IV/SPC-I dated 19-07-2024



